There are still a number of people who ask "What is the need for all this
business about evacuation? Surely if war comes it would be better for families
to stick together and not go breaking up their homes?"

It is quite easy to understand this feeling, because it is difficult for us in this
country to realise what war in these days might mean. If we were involved in
war, our big cities might be subjected to determined attacks from the air - at
any rate in the early stages - and although our defences are strong and are
rapidly growing stronger, some bombers would undoubtedly get through.

We must see to it then that the enemy does not secure his chief objects - the
creation of anything like panic, or the crippling dislocation of our civil life.

One of the first measures we can take to prevent this is the removal of the
children from the more dangerous areas. The Government have accordingly
made plans for the removal from what are called " evacuable" areas to safer
places called " reception " areas, of school children, children below school
age if accompanied by their mothers or other responsible persons, and
expectant mothers and blind persons.

The scheme is entirely a voluntary one, but clearly the children will be much
safer and happier away from the big cities where the dangers will be greatest.

There is room in the safer areas for these children; householders have
volunteered to provide it. They have offered homes where the children will be
made welcome. The children will have their schoolteachers and other helpers
with them and their schooling will be continued.

If you have children of school age, you have probably already heard from the
school or the local education authority the necessary details of what you
would have to do to get your child or children taken away. Do not hesitate to
register your children under this scheme, particularly if you are living In a
crowded area. Of course it means heartache to be separated from your
children, but you can be quite sure that they will be well looked after. That will
relieve you of one anxiety at any rate. You cannot wish, if it is possible to
evacuate them, to let your children experience the dangers and fears of air
attack in crowded cities.

Children below school age must be accompanied by their mothers or some
other responsible person. Mothers who wish to go away with such children
should register with the Local Authority. Do not delay In making enquiries
about this.

A number of mothers in certain areas have shown reluctance to register.
Naturally, they are anxious to stay by their menfolk. Possibly they are thinking
that they might as well wait and see; that it may not be so bad after all. Think
this over carefully and think of your child or children in good time. Once air
attacks have begun it might be very difficult to arrange to get away.



